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Newsletter January 2022
Dear Parents

A happy New Year and warm welcome back to school after the Christmas break.  We hope everyone is well rested and eager for the new term ahead.
COVID Update

School will return as normal on the 6th January for all pupils. The usual mitigations are in place but I would like to highlight some of the  key procedures.:

· Mrs Mckenna/Mrs McConnell’s class to enter and exit at side door  of Mrs Mckenna’s room

· Miss Largey’s class to enter at door at side of P5-7classroom. HOWEVER, in the event of icy conditions, P5-7 should use the front door at the school reception.

· Handsantiser is readily available throughout the school

· Good hand hygiene protocols will continue to be encouraged at all times

· If children are ill, please keep them at home. 

· Parental access is  by appointment and masks should be worn on the premises.
Dates for this Term

	Date 
	Event

	5th January
6th January 
21st January
1st February
8th February
14th February

18th & 21st February
22nd February
1st March 
8th March
15th March
17th & 18th March 
29th March
!4th April
	Staff Training
Whole school returns

Non- uniform Day for Trocaire
P1-3 – Shared Education with Churchill PS  in Caledon Playpark
P1-3 Shared Education with Churchill (virtual)

Red Rose Valentine’s Disco

Midterm
Shared Education with Churchill PS – virtual (PSNI visit) P1-3
Shared Education with Churchill PS – virtual P1-3
Shared Education with Churchill PS,- virtual HSENI visit – P1-3
Shared Education with Churchill PS, - virtual P1-3
St Patrick’s Day holiday – school closed

Shared Education with Churchill PS – Caledon village (litter picking) P1-3
School closes early for Easter holidays


Shared Education with Churchill PS
I am delighted to announce that our Shared Education lessons with Churchill PS will resume in the Spring term for P1-3 and in the summer term for P4-7.  P1-3 children will be working together on the theme of ‘Taking Care’. P5-7 Children will work together on the theme of ‘Finding Our Way.’ 
Swimming Lessons in Dungannon Leisure Centre

We have booked two sets of swimming sessions for the P4-7 children beginning the 1st March – right up to 7th June

Friends for Life Resilience Programme - Healthy Happy Minds Project

Funding has been made available from the Department of Education to support the physical and mental wellbeing of the school community. I am delighted to tell you that we have engaged the services of the Bolster Community to deliver 9 workshops which aim to’ increase the social, emotional skills, promote resilience, and preventing anxiety and depression across the lifespan.’ This programme comes highly recommended and we are looking forward to all of our children benefitting from the sessions. 

Mobile Phones -Reminder
We note the increasing number of children who are bringing mobile phones to school.  It is school policy to collect the phones at the beginning of the day, to be returned at home time.  This is to protect against misuse and also damage.  

Bad Weather – Procedure Reminder
 If, in the unlikely event, staff are not able to travel to school and we are forced to close, we will contact you by text and place a notice on the BBC news service.   Please be mindful that bad weather may delay journeys and it is important that no child is dropped off or walks to school without an adult checking that teaching staff are present.  If conditions are very icy, we will close the gates to cars and children can be escorted down along the gritted path to the school entrances. PLEASE DO NOT WALK ON ungritted surfaces.  It is also important that we have up to date mobile contact numbers.
Yours sincerely,

M McKenna

Principal
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